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The Joint Legislative Auditing Committee (Committee) met on December 7, 2017, and discussed local 
governmental entities that failed to provide to the Auditor General significant item(s) omitted from their audit 
reports for the 2015- 16 fiscal year, as required by Section 11.45(7)(b ), Florida Statutes. The Committee adopted 
a motion to take action pursuant to Section 11.40(2), Florida Statutes. 

Section 11.40(2), Florida Statutes, provides, in part, that, if the Committee determines one or more local 
governmental entities should be subjected to further state action, the Committee shall: 

• In the case of a special district, notify the Department of Economic Opportunity that the special district 
has failed to comply with the law. Upon receipt of notification, the Department of Economic 
Opportunity shaJI proceed pursuant to Sections 189.062 or 189.067, Florida Statutes. 

The Taylor County Development Authority has not yet provided to the Auditor General the following 
significant item omitted from its audit report for the 2015-16 fiscal year: 

"A schedule of the entity' s proportionate share of the net pension liability and a schedule of the entity's 
contributions to the pension plan were excluded from the audit report required supplementary 
information, although required for entities with defined benefit cost-sharing pension plans by P50.125 
of the Codification of Governmental Accounting and Financial Reporting Standards." 

As a result, the Committee has determined that further state action should occur. Accordingly, the Committee 
requests that the Department ofEconomic Opportunity proceed pursuant to the provisions specified in Sections 
189.062 or 189.067, Florida Statutes. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at 487-4110. 
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